

CARTMEL CE PRIMARY SCHOOL Newsletter 17th June 2016

What a busy and exciting week we have had. The celebrations for the Queen's 90th birthday were superb and we all really enjoyed the tea party last Friday. Thank you to all the children and parents who came to the church service on Sunday. I'm sure you will agree that it was a very special event and it was wonderful to have such a great turn out for the singing – I was very proud of you all! The Year 6 children enjoyed their trip to the Leavers' Service at Carlisle Cathedral and the WW2 workshop at Tullie House. We have ended the week with 'Den Day' in the woods – a great time was had by all and there were some very creative and imaginative dens on the day!

Best wishes,

Mrs Battersby

Den Day

Thank you to all the organisers and volunteers who came to help on Den Day in aid of Save the Children. We all had a fun and fantastic day.

Queens 90th Birthday Tea Party

Thank you to all the parents/helpers who came to our tea party last Friday and helped to make it a special afternoon. Thank you for all the cakes and fruit donated. It was fun afternoon enjoyed by all.

London 2016

There are still some payments outstanding for the London 2016 trip. Please see Mrs Wilson if you are unsure of what you have paid and return payment by the deadline of Monday 20th. Cheques should be made payable to Cumbria County Council.

Cheese and Wine Night

The Friends of Cartmel Primary have organised a cheese and wine tasting night at Unsworth Yard in Cartmel on Saturday 2nd July at 7.00pm to raise funds for the school. The cost of the ticket will be £10.00. There are only 30 places available so it will be a first come first served basis for tickets. Please contact Niki Sweeney on 015365 83775 or the school office for tickets. This should be a fun night so hurry and get your tickets.



Milk payments of £7.00 are now due for this term. Please pay on line via school money.

Thank you to Mrs Walker and Mrs Unsworth for organising the cook-along as part of healthy eating week. It was a great success and enjoyed by all.



Christian Aid – Playground Worm

Thank you to all the children who brought in money to create the wiggly worm in the playground. We raised £58.17 for Christian Aid. Well done.

Dinner menu

The next batch of dinner menus is now available on line to select dinners until the end of term. Please complete this at www.schoolmoney.co.uk before Wednesday 22nd June in order for us to be able to buy in supplies.

Football

Please remember to pay for Lauren's after school football club. The amount this term is **£12.00**. (not £6.00 as previously stated. Invoices will be issued shortly for outstanding amounts.

Phonics screening Test

Well done Year 1 – the children impressed us with their positive attitude towards this assessment.

If you have any 2 litre plastic bottles, please bring them into school. Mrs Stagg needs them for next week's Nature Club.

Diary Dates

Event	Time	Date
Laurens	3.00pm to	Every Monday
Football	4.00pm	Every Worlday
Multi Skills	3.00pm to	Every Wednesday
with Keith	4.00pm	Lvery Wednesday
Swimming	4.00pm	Every Wednesday
Class 4		Lvery vveuriesuay
Y6 London		22 nd June – 24 th
Residential		June
Kwik cricket		23 rd June
Y6 Transition		28 th June
Day	1.00	4 ST 1 1
Sports Day	1.00pm –	1 st July
	3.00pm	nd
Cheese and	7pm	Saturday 2 nd July
Wine		. 46
Times Table		Monday 4 th July
Challenge		
Olympics Day		Tuesday 5 th July
Y5 trip to		Friday 8 th July
Liverpool		
Y6 Transition –		Monday 11 th July
Methodist		
Church		
Y6 End of Year	Matinee and	Thursday 14 th July
Show	evening	
	performance	
Family	Evening	Friday 15 th July
Rounders		
Event		
Hampsfell		Tuesday 19 th July
Walk		
END OF TERM		Thursday 21st July
·		•

Thank you to all those who have returned T-shirts from La'al Sing. We still have a number outstanding. Please return to the school office or class teacher next week.



Boxes of Hope

This local shoe box charity has organised a cross bay walk on Saturday 13th August. Bookings can be made by phoning 015395 35492 or emailing boxesofhopecumbria@gmail.com

We will once again be collecting shoe boxes to send to Romania.

Cheddars Breakfast Club – open daily 8.00am to 8.30am and After School Club - open daily 3.00pm to 5.30pm.

These are 'pay as you' go clubs unless arranged otherwise with a member of staff.

Reminder: Our school uniform policy is on our website under 'Virtual Office'. Items of clothing not permitted within the policy are creeping into school. Please ensure you read the policy carefully and come to school in appropriate clothing. Thank you

School Angels

Please remember to use this website when ordering items over the internet. It doesn't cost you anything and the school will receive a donation. Thank you. **Total raised so far £202.67**. Please keep using this site. The web address is www.schoolangel.org.uk/cartmel-ce-primary-school Sites include Amazon, John Lewis, M&S, Argos, Joules, Asda Direct, Boden. Please take a look.